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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH     Mon.3rd    Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon. 3rd    Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon.3rd  Book Reading Group, tel. 371656  Wed.5th        9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 

 Wed 5th  ‘Little Sheep’ (and every Wednesday in term-time), 10.15 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s  Wed. 5th  Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Wed.5th  Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday) 
 Thur.6th  Sing-along music group for babies and pre-schoolers,  (and every Thursday in term time),  
  Village Hall, 10 a.m.   Fri.7th   Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday)  Sat. 8th  Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Wed. 12th    Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 7 p.m.  Thur. 13th  W.I., Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Thur. 13th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Tue. 18th   Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society, Begbroke Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Thur. 20th  Senior Club outing to Weston-super-Mare, 9 a.m.  Thur. 20th  Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Sat. 22nd    Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Thur. 27th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.          

Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 
 

Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton  Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee:
 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 

and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 
 

Website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk 



 
 

 

Copy Deadline for October Issue Material for inclusion in the October Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 7th September. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the November issue is Friday 5th October. 
 
 
 

 
M RUDGE TREE SERVICES 

 
Telephone : 01865 841982 – 07966767595 

 

LOGS/FIREWOOD  
 

OFFER  to Yarnton, Cassington and 
Begbroke Residents 

 

Seasoned, dry, hardwood for sale. 
1 bulk bag for £50.00 

Equivalent of 2 bulk bags £85.00 
Equivalent of 4 bulk bags £165.00 

 

 
3 bags of coal £10.00 

 
 
 

 
Happy Memories  Don’t the months fly by? It is now feeling very autumny, after the very wet summer. In early August I couldn’t believe it, hearing geese flying around – that to me is a sure sign that summer is passing and autumn has come early. I saw an interesting thing during one of the amazing summer storms we’ve been having – a wood pigeon was on a neighbour’s roof and it kept holding up its wing so that the rain could get under it – just as if it was having a shower – fascinating to watch and how clever. I was fortunate recently to spend 5 days in the Scilly Isles on the island of Tresco. We did actually have sunshine and the sea around the isles was a wonderful aqua blue. We used to take our children there on holiday when they were small and had one particular beach we always went to looking for very special shells – cowries. So it was after 25 years that we went back to the same beach and, with great excitement, hunted for the little shells. It was back-breaking and they were hard to spot - we managed to find three. It was great fun and brought back many happy memories. Hope you have special places of interest that you like going back to – that bring back good memories. If not, then I hope you can make some this year. 
Ellen Cocking   
 

 
 

 
 
 
Registered Charity No. 1049116 

 
 

If your child is between two and five years ol 
 they can join us for fun and games. 

Children in Begbroke Playgroup learn through play. 
We are a small and very friendly playgroup set in a beautiful rural 

setting. We welcome all children. 
We provide a vast range of activities throughout the sessions, 

with fully qualified staff to encourage your child. 
Ofsted registered. 

For more information please call us on 07594652291, 
email us on karensmale431@btinternet.com, 

or pop in and see us - we would love to see you. 
 



 

 
   
Book Reading Group  The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in September is ‘The Earth hums in B Flat’ by Mari Strachan.  October’s book is ‘Why be happy when you could be normal’ by Jeanette Winterson. New members welcome. Contact number 371656. 
Helen Anderson  

 
 

 
  No More Creases 
  Contact Sarah on 07824 885802 
  Ironing service 

 
If you hate ironing or you’re just too busy, 

then give me a call 
 

Ironing carried out in clean, 
smoke-free environment 

Returned wrapped on hangers or folded 
whatever your preference 

Simply drop off or ask about 
collect and return service 

 
  

 
St. Bartholomew’s Church Garden Party  The rain on Saturday 14th July in south-east England will be remembered.  Bridal parties wore wellies, roads were flooded…. ….and on that day St. Bartholomew’s Church held a traditional English Garden Party in sunshine and warmth.  There were cream teas, live music, glorious hampers to be won and a range of fun activities for all the family. We admit that we did see rain too; we put gazebos up in the rain and it wasn’t just our spirits which were more than a little damp. But with 15 minutes to go, the clouds cleared and the sun shone… for just the crucial 2 hours.  We all went home armed with homemade jams and cakes and plants for the garden.  And then it rained all over again! Thank you to the many who gave their time and money with such generosity.  In particular, we would like to thank our hosts at ‘Byways’, the Turnpike, Budgens, PFS Pet Supplies and Cassington Nurseries.   The Garden Party raised nearly £900 for St. Bartholomew’s Church.  Thank you. 
St. Bartholomew’s PCC   

   
Thank You 
 I would like to thank my wonderful friends and neighbours for their help and kindness after my unfortunate accident while on holiday in Cornwall, especially  Linda from Kidlington, who brought me a delicious meal every week from Lunch Club. I’m now on the mend. From the bottom of my heart, thank you all. 
Beryl Thomas 
 
Bridewell Organic Gardens  The Walled Garden and Vineyard at Wilcote (OX7 3EB) will be open on Sunday 9th September from 2 p.m. to  
5 p.m. Refreshments, plants, cards and our own organic wine will be for sale. For further information please call 01993 864530 or email info@bridewellorganicgardens.co.uk 

 



 

 

        The Turnpike  

          Yarnton  
2, Woodstock Road.               Tel:01865 847666 

CASK ALE FESTIVAL 
28TH, 29TH & 30TH SEPTEMBER 

We have lots going on such as: 
Friday night - Live music with the dirty earth band 

Saturday - Live music with the Breeze & Daft 
BBQ. Hog roast. Fun for the family. 

And that’s not forgetting the 20 cask ales from all over Great 
Britain, and Thatchers’ cider on offer 

 
    
Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club  Winners of the draw on 12th July were:     62 Mrs. L. Gilkes        40 P.J. Hearn    57 Mrs. L. Worth  157 Ms. K. Makepeace  Winners of the draw on 9th August were:     20 Mrs. L. Whitley       62 Mrs. L. Gilkes  194 Mr. P. Astall  164 Mrs. M. Leek  
 

 
Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society  On Tuesday 18th September Nigel Fisher will give a talk on Wytham Woods.  Wytham Woods are the most studied woods in Britain, and Oxford University has been researching  individual species in the woods for over 60 years. Nigel Fisher is Conservator of Wytham Woods Oxford Ecological Laboratory. We meet at Begbroke Village Hall at 7.45 p.m. Visitors most welcome (£2 including refreshments). 
Helen Anderson    



 

 

 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 
 

   
Eynsham Choral Society Workshop 
 Eynsham Choral Society is holding a workshop on  Saturday 15th September at St. Leonard’s Church, Eynsham. Stuart Dunlop will lead, concentrating on singing technique. Pieces to include some or all of: Rutter folk song arrangements; Parry ‘I was Glad’; Dvorak part songs; Elgar Op. 52. Registration and coffee 10 a.m.; two sessions,  11 a.m. –1 p.m., 2 p.m. – 4 p.m. £10 for the day, £5 students. Contact Margaret Owen: on 01865 455492, email meowen@ntlworld.com 

  
Compost Giveaway Announced    Cherwell DC is holding its popular compost giveaways again this autumn, giving residents the chance to collect a free bag of compost. They are working together with Agrivert, the firm that composts the food and garden waste that Cherwell DC collects from residents throughout the year. It is great to receive a free bag of local compost, but residents often ask how is it made?  Once collected, the food and garden waste is taken to the in-vessel composting facility in Ardley. Firstly, it goes through an initial screening to make sure there is nothing in there that shouldn’t be. It is then shredded, to aid the composting process, and put into large, enclosed bays where it is left to compost for anything from seven days to 3 weeks. It is then picked up, mixed and put into another bay for the same period of time; this ensures that all the compost gets to the right temperature. After these processes the compost is left to mature, like a fine wine, until it is ready to be screened again and bagged ready for resale. Luckily, Cherwell has secured some bags for this year’s giveaway, and residents will be able to come along and take one per household. It means you could be picking up some compost made from your begonias, grass cuttings or even Sunday lunch leftovers! The dates will be published 
shortly for the events at Bicester, Kidlington and 
Bodicote House, so keep checking local press and the 
council website www.Cherwell.gov.uk, or the twitter 
feed @CherwellRecycle 
Andrew Jenkins, Recycling Officer, Cherwell District Council,  
01295 221913  
 
   

      
 



 

 

 
OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 

  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 
 
 
 

 
WITNEY SHUTTLE 

 
 

Did you know that you can travel fast and 
direct from Yarnton to Heathrow and Gatwick 

airports? Well you can! The Witney Shuttle 
stops at the Turnpike Pub car park. 

 

Heathrow just £42 pp return. Gatwick just 
£55pp return. Children under 14 - half price. 
We also offer a home collection service for a 

small extra fee, please call us for details. 
 

Our minibuses offer a shared, timetabled, daily 
service, direct to all terminals. 

 

Call us on free phone 0800 043 4633 or 
visit our website for further details 

 

 
 

WWW.WITNEYSHUTTLE.COM 
   
Yarnton W.I. 
 Members and friends who went to Bletchley Park in August had a good day with very warm weather, and found the tour very interesting.  Many thanks to Rosemary for organising this trip. We return to the Village Hall in September, when our speaker will be Tim Pocock who will be telling us about the work of the Oxfordshire Magistrates.  This will include a chance to make our own judgements on cases.  Tea hostesses are Pam Appleton, Joanna Bailey, Sue Brewerton and Mary Chamberlain, and we shall have our usual book stall. We meet on Thursday 13th September at 7.45 p.m. and visitors are always welcome. Ruth Astall   



 

 

 
 

ZUMBA  here at Yarnton Village Hall 
 

Every Wednesday 6.30-7.30pm. 
Only £5 per class, pay as you go, also discounts for block bookings 

 
Great atmosphere, real results and a LOT of FUN!! 

 
For further information or to book your place, contact Janette 

janette@janettecardyfitness.co.uk, 07831 255532. 
www.janettecardyfitness.co.uk 

 

 
Janette Cardy Fitness also provide small group classes; Pilates; little black dress workouts; sweat ‘n’tone aerobics; 

calorie burn series training; personal training; sports massage; triathlon coaching; swim lessons and running guidance. 
 

Call today for a FREE Consultation ~ 07831 255532   
Yarnton Pre-school  In the August edition of Village News we thanked many of the donors who made our Summer Fun Day such a huge success.  To that list we would like to add Budgens, Yarnton Nurseries, Lakeside Kennels, PFS Pet Supplies, Tiffins and Blenheim Palace, to whom we are very grateful for their donations towards our Fun Day.  We raised just over £1000 towards improving our building and its outdoor areas.  Thank you to all who gave so generously! And now in September, we welcome back those children who are returning to pre-school and we give a very warm welcome to the new children and their families joining us for the first time.  We wish you all a very happy time with us. And the Pre-school committee would like to take this opportunity to wish the staff all the very best for the year ahead, and to express our gratitude for the very important role you play in the lives of so many pre-school families in Yarnton. 

Pre-school Committee  
 

GM 
GARAGE DOORS 

 Repairs – Installation – Automation 
All types of garage doors fitted 

Free, no obligation quotes 
10 Year guarantee on all doors 

 
Contact : Matt Brogden 

T: 01865 373973  M: 07867 628291  
 www.gm-garagedoors.com 

 gmgaragedoors@hotmail.com 

 

 
THE PLOUGH 

THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 
 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED 13 YEARS 

BOOKINGS NOW BEING TAKEN FOR CHRISTMAS DAY 
 

TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 



 

 

 

 
 
I M H Gas Services 
Ltd   
Over 25 years Experience  
British Gas Approved 
 

 
 

yCentral Heating Maintenance  
 
yFull Heating Installations 
 
ySystemUpdates/Servicing/Landlord 
  Safety Checks 
 
yLPG Heating/Underfloor Heating 
 

 
 Call Ian on 07765251175/01865 842245 

 www.imhgasservices.co.uk   

 
YARNTON & DISTRICT DECORATORS 

Professional service, City & Guilds Qualified 
Over 34 Years Experience 

               

                            
Many References available 
Many satisfied Customers 

Family Run Business - Trustworthy - Reliable 
Specialising in paper-hanging 

Exteriors and interiors undertaken 
No job too big or small 

 
FREE QUOTES - NO HIDDEN EXTRAS 
10% DISCOUNT TO SENIOR CITIZENS 

As always, the customer comes first 
 

Contact: 01865 373533 
yarnton.decorator@btinternet.com 

The Gables Yarnton 
 

We look forward to hearing from you 
and thank all our previous customers, and 

look forward to welcoming new 
    

Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 
Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 

 
Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk  There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 

 

Services in September
 

Woodstock 2nd  10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Holy Communion) 9th  10.30 a.m. Sue Barratt 16th  10.30 a.m. Rachel Norman 23rd   10.30 a.m. Rev. Judy Turner-Smith 30th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Harvest Festival and Communion)   We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents!      

Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
Kidlington 2nd  10 a.m. Malcolm Bromhall 9th  10 a.m. Neville Shepherd 16th  10 a.m. Rev. Rosemary Davies      (Holy Communion) 23rd  10 a.m. Local Church Group     (Café Church)   30th   10 a.m. Boys’ Brigade and     Chrysalis 25th Anniversary  The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings. 

 185910 



 

 

Fungi 
 This time of year is when you often see fungi collectors out there in the countryside, foraging for the fruiting fungi, taking them home to eat afterwards. Obviously care needs to be taken for this activity; some are toxic to humans and you really shouldn’t take wild mushrooms from nature reserves or land protected for the benefit of wildlife. The majority of fungi are made up of water, and the dry substance is a mixture of fat, carbohydrates, vitamins and protein. So one can instantly see why these fruiting bodies are sought after. Good rules to stick to when collecting fungi to eat are only to take those that you can identify with certainty, that are not a rare species, and to cut the fungi off carefully near to the hole which is then left in the soil, and clean these where you picked them so the spores spread in an area that the particular species likes. Take the produce home in containers with good air circulation, never in paper or plastic bags. Keep edible fungus separate from any you are unable to identify in the field and are transporting home to look at under the microscope, otherwise you could contaminate the edible ones, rendering them completely inedible. Once home, you can freeze fungi, but only the ones freshly harvested and that have the flesh intact and firm. Fungi must be sliced then cleaned before freezing, and once frozen can last for up to 5 months. When you are ready to use them, do not thaw them out, fry them in a pan from frozen. As I say though, be very careful with picking fungi, as a lot are toxic. Also a lot of destruction is caused on the fungus forays that are organized around Oxfordshire, as people pick everything they find only to realise most are not fit for our consumption. It is better to only pick what we know we can eat, and not lay waste to entire swathes of countryside in the hope that what we get home may just about be fit to cook. I don’t want to ruin people’s enjoyment of the local environment, but pick fungi responsibly as they play an important and fascinating role in the local ecology. 
Happy gardening, Stuart Mabbutt 
 
  

Yarnton Garage Ltd 
 Bosch Car Service Centre 

Unit 27 Chancerygate Business Centre 
Langford Lane, Kidlington OX5 1FQ 

Tel:   01865-374487      
Web:  www.yarntongarage.boschauto.co.uk 

       

 
At Yarnton Garage we offer you a friendly, 

fast and reliable service. 
 

All makes of Cars Serviced, Repaired 
and MOT’d on site. 

 
We also offer Engine Diagnostics 

while you wait 
 

Free Local Collection & Delivery 
 and  Free Wi-Fi, Tea & Coffee 

 while you wait 
 

All at competitive prices, 10% OAP discount 
The Yarnton Garage Team 

look forward to welcoming you 
 

 
 

 
   

 



 

 

 St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock 
Parish Priest: Fr. Christopher Greaney, B.A., S.T.B.  
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays Tuesday   9.30 a.m.  Wednesday   9.30 a.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon Saturday   10 a.m. 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays 10.30 a.m. - 11 a.m., 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Chris on 377093, or the Headteacher Mrs. M. Buller on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages.  

 

 
 

YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 
163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 

OX5 1LT 
Telephone 379345 

www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  
 

Opening Hours 
Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 12.30 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00 

 
Royal British Legion - Poppy Appeal   I am pleased to announce the appointment of Gill Murdoch as Poppy Appeal Organiser for Yarnton and Begbroke. Gill will shortly be contacting previous collectors to check on their availability for this year’s appeal . New collectors are also required (particularly in the new parts of the village). Any adult person able to cover door-to-door poppy sales for an hour or so in November are asked to contact Gill . She can be contacted on 01993 812132, or email gillm@bladon.eclipse.co.uk . Peter R. Talboys, Branch Secretary 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Yarnton Gardening Club   On 20th September Duncan Coombs is coming to talk to us about ‘Bulbs for Spring Display’.  This will be very helpful, as we can then think about the bulbs we need to buy to enable our gardens to have a really good display next spring.  Meetings take place in the Village Hall at 7.45 p.m.  Visitors welcome. 

Helen Anderson 
 

 

 

 
Yarnton Bandits Golf Society update 
 The Smith brothers reign supreme! Ricky and Nelson Smith dominated proceedings at the annual golf and barbeque day at North Oxford. Ricky came out on top with 34 points. Carolyn Sampson came third and Nelson was nearest the pin. Thanks to Mike Walton for organising the golf, and Mark for a great barbeque at the Red Lion. 
The Wychwood. The July meeting at the Wychwood was won by Ryan Allen, Carolyn Samson came second and Sue White third. Nearest the pin was Mark Davies. 
Sam Radley 

 

PELLMANS  
Solicitors  

1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Oxon, OX29 4TB 
 

YOUR LOCAL SOLICITORS! 
 

• Divorce and Family Law – Finances, Children 
and Cohabitation Disputes 

• Residential Property including Home 
Information Packs at cost 

• Wills, Probate, Trusts and Inheritance Tax 
Planning 

• Elderly Client Advice 
• Business and Employment Law 
• Commercial Property and Agriculture 
 

Home Visits and Evening Appointments 
Available 

 
Tel: 01865 884400 
Fax: 01865 884411 

 
e-mail: mail@pellmans.co.uk 

 
 

 
 
 

Aquarius Plumbing 
Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 
Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd 

Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 

 
ALAN WHITLEY  

 PAINTER AND DECORATOR City and Guilds Qualified Over 35 years experience 
 

Interior and Exterior  
Wallpapering 

 No job too small  For Free Estimates contact: Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 Email: alanmwhitley@gmail.com 5 Merton Way, Yarnton 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Yarnton Medical Practice Trust Fund  For several years GP practices have not been allowed to provide children’s toys in waiting rooms, but guidelines have recently been changed and the doctors are happy for a limited number of toys to return. The Trust Fund is delighted to have been able to use some of the recent donations to buy a toy especially made for doctors’ waiting rooms and we hope that it will prove a welcome distraction for small children and help to keep them occupied while they wait for the doctor or nurse. Donations can be made at any time, and cheques should be made out to Yarnton Medical Practice Trust Fund. Ideally these should be sent directly to the treasurer, John Cherry, 41 Spencer Avenue, Yarnton OX5 1NQ or given to one of the other trustees: Graham Melhuish, Sheila Westall, Ruby Haynes, Peter Russell-Smith. Please include your name and address so that John can send you a receipt. Envelopes should be sealed and labelled ‘Donation to 
YMP Trust Fund’. 
Sheila Westall tel. 373445 

 
 
 

 
 

Yarnton Village Hall 
 
The hall comprises a large Main Hall and a Back Room. 
The hall is fully accessible - facilities include stage, 
kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and car park.  The 
hall is available for hire for meetings, training events, 
shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. 
The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are 
per hour unless stated. 
Village residents: £10 
Regular bookings,village residents (minimum of 8 
bookings): £9 
Non Village Residents: £11 
Kitchen: £8 per session 
A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. 
For further information or to book the hall please contact 
Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 
 

 



 

 

Helen & Douglas House Open Day 
Saturday 15th September, 14a Magdalen Road, Oxford, 
OX4 1RW 
 Helen & Douglas House’s annual Open Day will be held on Saturday 15th September. Gates will be open from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. with both of the hospice houses open throughout the day and care team staff on hand to tell people about our work. There will be a marquee with tea, cakes and plenty of music, including popular children’s musician Nick Cope. The Mercedes F1 car will also be here, along with some beautiful falcons and much, much more for all the family.  Do come along and see us and enjoy the day. For more information call 01865 799150 or email fundraising@helenanddouglas.org.uk.      

Senior Club 
 Our July outing to Worthing was very well supported, on one of the hottest days of the summer. We arrived at  11.45 a.m. which gave us all a nice long afternoon.  We stopped in Beaconsfield Services on the return journey to draw our raffle. We had three birthdays in July – Jill, Mavis and Betty (Payne); as usual we all sang Happy Birthday and gave each of them a card and a small present.  We were pleased that Beryl was making a good recovery from her accident and that Brian T. has moved from the JR to Abingdon Hospital.  Bill (Jones) was still in hospital and we wish him ‘get well soon’. Our outing in September is an old favourite: Weston-super-Mare, first pick-up at 8.45 a.m. leaving Yarnton at  9 a.m.  Everyone welcome – young or not so young.  This is the last chance to see the sea for 2012. 
Jose Green, tel. 375644     

 



 

 

Yarnton Parish Council 
 

Clerk: Peter Luke 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Tuesdays and Thursdays  9.30 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. 
Parish Office:  The Parish Office in the village hall has now been relocated into the new extension at the end of the left hand corridor after entering the main entrance, with the post box to the left of the main entrance by the new fire exit door. 
Future Meeting dates: 12th September and 10th October in the Village Hall at 7 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month.  
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved,  www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman    Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 
 
 

 

Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 Ewan Siret.  Tel:  460412 Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Peter Luke. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings: Tel. 07948 722633 
Planning Applications: 12/00972/F. Yarnton Extra Care Home, variation to Condition 2 of 12/00392/F. 
Planning Decisions: 12/00538/CM. OCC-MW0057/12, Agrivert to continue development without  complying with  Conditions 1 & 10 of 11/01842/CM. Granted 2.07.12. 12/00689/F. 106 Great Close Road,  front single storey extension. Granted 9.7.12.     
 

  



 

 

   
Yarnton Care Committee:  The Care Committee was set up in 1974 to give help where needed to residents of Yarnton. Services provided focus predominantly on older residents and/or those less mobile. 
Chairman:  Peter Luke, tel. 378476       Members: Jaqueline Carpenter, Judy Mitchell,  
Secretary:  Bernie Connors, tel. 372944     Brenda Louch, Graham Thompson, Fred Jones. 
Treasurer:  John Appleton, tel. 460496 Services available: Surgery or Hospital Appointments. Transport is available for appointments where no other is available. A small charge is made for hospital visits. Contact Judy Mitchell, tel. 374104 
Shopping Bus. A fortnightly mini bus to Kidlington on a Tuesday morning 9.45 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. Door-to-door service with help to carry the shopping. Donation by each passenger of £1 per round trip. Contact Fred Jones, tel. 373871. 
Lunch Club. Every Wednesday in the Village Hall 12.30 p.m. – 2.30 p.m.  A two-course meal with tea or coffee for just £3. Free transport available for people with limited mobility. A companionable meal in friendly atmosphere. Contact Brenda Louch, 
tel. 374126. 
Wheelchair. Temporary use of a privately owned lightweight wheelchair is available. Contact Bernie Connors, tel. 372944. 
Enquiries should be made direct to the contact for the particular service. 
Extract from ORCC News Bulletin August 2012:  County Council’s Big Society Fund – new Councillor Community 
Budgets. From 2012/13 the County Council will be dividing up its Big Society grant fund by allocating £10,000 to each of its 74 county councillors to administer. The aim is to support the projects that matter most to local communities and to enable greater local determination over how funding is allocated.  Councillor Community Budgets must be spent on projects or services which meet a recognised community need and pump prime activity.  This means funding requests for on-going running costs or on-going staff costs are unlikely to be accepted.  Activities whose primary purpose is religious or political also cannot be funded.  Funding must be spent within the financial year it is awarded. Applications can be submitted by voluntary or community organisations that re-invest any surpluses back into their projects; parish or town councils, schools or parent teacher associations.  Organisations interested in applying for funding are recommended first to contact their local councillor to check the feasibility of their proposal. A postcode search on www.writetothem.com can be used to find out who he is. For further information go to the County Council website:  Councillor Community Budgets Oxfordshire County Council. 
Annual Electric Blanket Testing Campaign 2012:  Is your electric blanket safe?  Get a free safety check before you use your blanket this winter at Banbury on 9th October or Bicester on 23rd October.  To book your safety check appointment call 01865 815607 or email: communityengagement@oxfordshire.gov.uk  Pre-booked appointments only on a strictly first come first served basis. Do take advantage of this free safety check.  
Welcome to Yarnton Booklets:  The booklet can be viewed and downloaded on the website www.yarnton-village.org.uk and is available from the parish office at opening times, and also from the post office at Budgens shop. 
Compostable Caddy Bin Liners Reminder:  The caddy bin liners are still selling well and stocks at the Parish office in the Village Hall will be maintained for collection on Tuesdays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone  378476. The sale of liners has received an encouraging response and stocks will be maintained for your convenience. 
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village web site once they are approved, www.yarnton-village.org.uk 
 
 
  
 

QUIZ NIGHT 
YARNTON VILLAGE CLUB 

(BRITISH LEGION) 
FRIDAY  

7th September 2012 
 

Start Time: 8 p.m. 
 

Entrance : £1 per person 
 
  
 

 

WANTED 
 

BUNGALOW 
IN YARNTON 

 
If you have one for sale, 
or are thinking of selling 

Please contact 
Jackie on 07702 696190 

 
 



 

 

     

 
 
New! Meat Joint Ready meals  You’ll already know The Meat Joint for their fantastic cuts of meat, sausages and burgers, but you may not know them for their premium high quality meal solutions. That is why we are pleased to announce the launch of a brand new range of top quality ready meals from the Meat Joint. From Pork Cutlets with a Parmesan, Garlic and Herb crust to Louisiana Pork Hot 
Pot, you’ll be sure to find a great ready meal. Come and see the Meat Joint and try before you buy on our local supplier tasting day at the beginning of September.  
Local supplier tasting day - Thursday 6th September 
 As well as the Meat Joint tasting we will be holding our local supplier tasting day. Always a treat, you’ll be able to try a host of local products in the store. Come and meet the maker or try before you buy on Thursday 6th September. As always we have a host of local suppliers who want to showcase some of their fantastic products. 
 
New Local Honey Supplier  Fraser’s Budgens are pleased to announce a new local supplier for honey. Cotswold honey is based in Charlbury, but has hives only 2.5 miles from Yarnton. It comes as both set and liquid and is renowned for its high quality.    
Fraser’s Budgens Suggestion Box  The store suggestion box is now live. You will find it above the Yarnton Village News postbox beside the bananas. Please share your feedback or suggestions, no matter how big or small!  
Sobell House Charity and William Fletcher School          Remember that we have collecting tins for both, William Fletcher School and Sobell House Hospice. We are pleased to be associated with both of these causes. Please continue to donate to these important causes; your change really does make a difference!  
Car Wash  Make the most of the special offers throughout the week with Pensioners’ Day on a Monday and Ladies’ Day on a Thursday and get a HALF PRICE PLATINUM car wash at £3.99!  But don’t worry, if you’re not a lady or pensioner you can still get money off with the voucher at the base of the page.   ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
GET A HALF PRICE PLATINUM CARWASH WITH THIS VOUCHER                        
 On presentation of this voucher you will receive a PLATINUM car wash for only £3.99 (instead of the usual rate of £7.99). This voucher is only valid at Frasers Budgens of Yarnton and cannot be used in conjunction with any other carwash promotion.  
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
HOLIDAY ARK LTD 

INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 
AND PET CARE SERVICES 

 
Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 

Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 
Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding and 

home care service - Pet taxi 
www.holidayark.co.uk 

T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 
Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home will 

be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy and caring 
pet lovers and owners. 

 
 

 

 
 

Woodstock Partnership of Schools 
Community Learning at the Marlborough School, Woodstock Our Community Education programme for 2012-2013 is now available. There will be copies in libraries, shops, and schools around the area, but if you still can’t find a copy it will be available to download on the Marlborough School website www.marlborough.oxon.sch.uk. If you would like a free copy of our brochure or to book a place please telephone 01993 

813592 or email comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk. As well as all our usual popular weekly classes and Saturday workshops of yoga, badminton, archery, golf, Spanish (various levels), guitar for beginners, life drawing, watercolour painting, and computing we will be offering NEW classes in pilates, hula hooping, calligraphy, flower arranging, how to create labels, photo fun!, singing (beginners and choir), dancing, creative writing, poetry appreciation, Italian for beginners, Spanish next steps, know your body, know yourself (Ayurveda), upholstery (traditional), learn to knit, yoga (on an additional Thursday evening) 
Mrs Jenny Bodinham, Administrator, Woodstock Partnership Extended Services,tel. 01993 813592 
 

 
 

  
 

Cassington Nurseries  
Yarnton Road 

Cassington  
01865 882550 

 
End Of Season Compost Sale !! 

 
Multi-Purpose Compost 60L Bags 

3 for £7.99 
 

J A Bowers Bark Chips 75L Bags 
3 For £9.99 

 
Grow Bags 6 For £10.00 

 
Bedding plants Hanging baskets and 

lots more in flower 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

NHS 111 
The new number for the future of non – emergency 

health services is coming to Oxfordshire  
What is this about? A new three- digit number 111 that will make it easier for patients to access local NHS healthcare services.  It is coming to Oxfordshire Summer 2012; NHS 111 will be available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.   Calls from landlines and mobiles will be free.    The new service is part of a national programme to make it easier for the public to access urgent health services. NHS 111 will get you through to a team of fully trained call advisers, who are supported by experienced clinicians.  They will ask you questions to assess your symptoms, and give you the healthcare advice you need or direct you to the right local service.  The NHS 111 team will, where possible, book you an appointment or transfer you directly to the people you need to speak to.  If they think you need an ambulance, they will send one immediately – just as if you had originally dialled 999. 
What is happening in Oxfordshire? We aim to go live Summer 2012.   Information will be distributed widely across Oxfordshire to inform people about the launch of the new NHS 111 service. 
What do members of the public need to know? You should call NHS 111 if: 
• You need medical help fast, but it is not a 999 emergency 
• You think you need to go to accident and emergency  or another NHS urgent care service 
• You do not know who to call for medical help or you do not have a GP to call 
• You require health information or reassurance about what to do next For less urgent health needs, you should still contact your GP in the usual way. For more information please visit the NHS Choices website at www.nhs.uk/111 If you have any questions about the introduction of the 111 service in Oxfordshire please email: NHS.111@oxnet.nhs.uk 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

PURE WATER CLEANING 
  

We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 
conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 

whatever you need cleaned 
 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 30 feet/9 metres 

 
Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 

info@smearfreewindows.com 
  

No job too small - visits by appointment 
Fully trained and insured 

 
 

 
 
Glyme Valley Probus Club for Ladies  Our July speaker was Mel Rees; he was very entertaining and told us all about his family, his life, his views on many topics, and most of them were all fairly negative.  How refreshing it was to listen to someone like this, who can echo our thoughts and put them into words and even write books on the subject and then make us smile.  All the anecdotes of his life and experiences were given a good airing and he even told us about the need to replace a stained glass window in his local church – twice – due to the football playing skills of his youngest son.  He was indeed an excellent speaker who had us all really captivated. In early June Ladies Probus left Woodstock in the usual, for that time of year, sideways rain and headed for the Land of Song.  We found very beautiful scenery, lots of lovely things to eat, an enchanting railway with real steam billowing behind us showing us Snowdonia, and we found the sunshine too.  We enjoyed 2 Welsh Male Voice Choir concerts, in fact lots of beautiful singing wherever we went, both in churches and stage shows, and it was yet another excellent Probus holiday. We welcome enquires from potential members and for further information please contact 01993 812025. 
Sandy Rasch 
 

 
 
 
 

Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 Dear All This will be the last contribution I make to the Yarnton Village News – with apologies that last month’s deadline came and went even though as this month it was a week later.  I have very much enjoyed these past months being more involved with the church in Yarnton and with the many people from the parish who have made contact regarding marriages and baptisms, and sadly funerals for loved ones.  It has been a great privilege and joy, even though they have all kept me much busier than I had anticipated.  Father Andrew left a list of weddings that had been arranged and that has nearly doubled with others coming along, so the idea that no-one gets married in Church any more is certainly not true of your village.   September sees the big boys and girls at school.  If you are too young to go to school, perhaps you and your carer might like to join in the fun at ‘Little Sheep’, a toddler group which takes place each Wednesday in term time in St. Bartholomew’s Church between 10.15 a.m. and 11.15 a.m.  For babies there are playmats and toys; toddlers can take part in a different craft activity each week and grown-ups are welcomed with a tea or coffee.  We then listen to a story, sing some action rhymes and finish with our Little Sheep prayer: ‘God our Father, I have come to say, thank you for our love today’.  Children share a drink and a biscuit before it’s time to go home. A historic church at the end of a lane may not seem a typical setting for a toddler group but somehow it works.  Small children love all the space and hiding places as they search for the hidden sheep, sometimes stopping off in the reading corner to look at the books.  Whether one arrives by car or on foot, the puddles in Church Lane usually make for a good splash! Term begins again on 5th September and Little Sheep will meet every Wednesday until Christmas except 31st October.   If you are too old for Little Sheep but still enjoy ‘doing’ and ‘making’, especially with other people, then Messy Church may be for you and your family.  Messy Church is a monthly service which takes place in St. Mary Magdalene Church in Woodstock on the 4th Sunday of each month from 3 p.m. – 5 p.m.  It is attended by families from Yarnton as well as Begbroke, Bladon and Woodstock.  The format is 45 minutes of craft activities based on a theme.  This theme is then followed up with about 15 minutes of very informal worship: a story, a song and a prayer.  We then share food together: usually sandwiches, cakes and drinks. Messy Church is church but not perhaps as you have known it so far.  The next Messy Church takes place on Sunday 23rd September.  The months without a Vicar are now coming to an end, and I’m sure Father Nathan will want to continue the Church contribution to the Village News, a publication I’ve seen more frequently than before.  Congratulations to all who contribute regularly to it and to those who edit and produce it.  With Father Nathan’s arrival I will not be taking such a large part in the life at Yarnton Church, but age is beginning to suggest that’s a very good idea in any case.  We all pray that he will have a long and happy ministry in the Blenheim Team and particularly at Yarnton and Begbroke.  Do make a note of the service date – the Vicar, as well as the Parish Church, is for everyone in the parish, and you are all warmly invited to this service at which we welcome him.  Farewell and may God bless you all. Anne CSJB 
CHURCH DIARY (see also regular service times below) 
 
October Wed 3rd  7.30 p.m. The Revd. Nathan Jarvis will be    licensed as Team Vicar in    St. Bartholomew’s Church, Yarnton  
 

REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise 
stated) 
 
St. Bartholomew’s Church, Church 
Lane, Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day from 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.   Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 

WEDDINGS If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d Sister Anne CSJB as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d Sister Anne CSJB. 
Churchwardens: Dougie Fairhurst, 98 Great Close Road, Yarnton, tel. 01865 371096 
Charlotte Rayner, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton, tel.  01865 849534 
Team Rector: The Reverend Canon Adrian Daffern, tel. 01993 811415, email: rectorblenheim@btinternet.com 
Associate Priest: The Reverend Sister Anne CSJB, tel. 
01865 855 331, email:  annecsjb@csjb.org.uk 
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